Minutes for the Regular Meeting 
of March 12, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, MARCH 12, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Visitors:
John Earl

Mr. Earl attended to ask relief on a large bill due to a leak. He had made repairs to the line. After some discussion Commissioner Johnson motioned to allow an adjustment to the overage charge on the February bill. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the February 12, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
No update at this time.
   B. Rate Study:
Staff met with Katy Isaksen and provided information for the study.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for January was 15% and for Friar Creek it was 5%. 
B. Follow Up:
A certified letter was sent to the filing attorney on the Bean judgment. There has been no response to date. Commissioner Stonebridge motioned that a request be made to the District Attorney to write a letter to try and settle the issue. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
C. Audit:
Our Audit is scheduled to start April 20th. The Financial report for 2014 will be available to review and approval at the April Board meeting so that it can be audited. There was a short discussion on depreciation.
D. Printer:
The replacement printer we received a few months ago started doing the same thing the original purchased printer was doing so we were sent a new printer to replace the replacement.

E. Elections:
Commissioner Johnson will be looking into what he needs to file prior to the upcoming election.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for February were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
   B. Vacations:
Commissioner Stonebridge will be out of the area and will not be at the June meeting. The Field Supervisor will be gone the last part of March. The Office Manager will be gone part of July.
   C. Relay:
The Office Manager participates in Relay for Life and asked the Commissioners if it would be ok to have fundraising at the Office by having stars, flowers, or circles etc. available for people to sing and hang on the wall for a small contribution. There was a short discussion and the consensus of the Board was to allow the fund raiser.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5062 through 5071 in the amount of $6,475.15. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for March in the amount of $13,448.95. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; April 9, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:48pm March 12, 2015.
Approved:
April 9, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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